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PRINCIPALôS REPORT 

 

GROWING WITH THE COMMUNITY 
Welcoming, Engaging and Achieving 

DIARY DATES- TERM 3ð2015 

 
Wed 29th July 
Grade 1 Excursion-Yarrabee  
Hot Chocolate Wednesday 
 
Wed 29th Julyï Fri 31st July 
Grade 3 Camp 
 
Wednesday 5th August 
Parent Teacher Interviews 
 
Friday 7th August 
Assembly in the hall 9am 
 
Monday 10thðFriday 21st August 
Whole School Swimming Program-GESAC 
 
Wednesday 26th August 
House Athletics Gr 3-6ï Duncan Mackinnon 
Reserve 
Gr 2 Excursionï Yarrabee 
School Council Meeting 
 
Friday 28th August 
Curriculum Day 
 
Tuesday 1st September  
VIP/Grandparents Day 
 
Wednesday 2nd September 
Fathers Day Stall 
 
Thursday 10th September 
Rock of Ages Concertï Robert Blackwood 
Hall, Monash Uni-evening 

Our mission is to inspire the self belief and motivation in 
students that will enable them to achieve and grow.  

PARENT TEACHER INTERVIEWS AND OUR  
STUDENT LED CONFERENCES 
As you are all aware, our Parent Teacher Interviews 
will be held on Wednesday 5th August. Parents will 
once again be able to select a suitable time via an 
online booking platform. An information sheet was 
sent to all families last week. This process was used 
for the first time last year and was extremely  
successful. 
Once again our year 3 to 6 students will play a  
significant role in their interviews. At Carnegie  
Primary School we aim to give our students increasing 
responsibility and ownership for their learning so they 
can develop into independent, life-long learners. We 
strongly believe one of the best ways we can involve 
the students in their own learning is to have them  
conduct and participate in a óStudent-Led  
Conferenceô.  This means that students in years 3 to 6 
will lead most of the discussion between themselves, 
their teacher and a family member or members. 
As a preparation for student-led conferences in the 
years ahead, year 2 students will also attend parent 
teacher interviews this time and share a small piece of 
their learning. 
A óStudent-Led Conferenceô is an authentic way to 
encourage the students to take responsibility for their 
own learning, actions and decisions. This process  
also demonstrates to the students that we positively 
support their learning and acknowledges the value we 
place on their views and the respect we have for their 
opinions.  It also demonstrates that, together, we will 
support their learning and celebrate their  
achievements. Time is made, if necessary, should 
there be some matters that parents particularly want 
to discuss without their childôs presence. 
 
 
 
 

Second Uniform Shop Dates 
 
Thursday 6th Aug-9am 
Thursday 20th Aug-3.30pm 
Wednesday 9th September- 9am 

http://www.carnegieps.vic.edu.au
mailto:carnegie.ps@edumail.vic.gov.au


 

PARENT OPINION SURVEY 
Last Friday a number of families will have  
received the Department of Education annual 
Parent Opinion Survey to complete. This is a 
computer generated confidential survey  
carried out each year as part of our Annual 
Reporting process. It is useful for School 
Council and teachers when working together 
to continually improve the programs and  
services we offer our families. It is a random 
survey. For those families who receive a  
survey, we appreciate you taking the time to 
complete this. If you have any questions 
please see Michael or myself. 
 
PARTNERSHIP WITH OUR JAPANESE 

SISTER SCHOOL 

MORI HIGASHI PRIMARY 

Next week we warmly welcome three boys 
from Mori Higashi Primary 
School in Japan to our 
school for a few days. 
They are year 5/6  
students from our sister 
school in Yokohama  
visiting Australia for a 
week in total and  
spending three days at school. 
Yoshida-sensei has been leading this  
partnership between the two schools and we 
look forward to meeting these students as 
they learn about school life at Carnegie and a 
little more about Australia.  
Three families have very generously offered 
to be homestay families during their stay. On 
this occasion the visit is short and only  
involves a very small number of students but 
we hope to make this program a larger part of 
our Japanese program in the years ahead. 

  
HELP SHAPE THE STATE OF EDUCATION 
Education influences every corner of our  
society and is the key to ensuring our state 
remains one of the worldôs best places to live 
in for the decades ahead. 
The Department of Education is currently  
undertaking a consultation process seeking 
the views of all stakeholders, as they believe 
it is vital all have the opportunity to contribute.  
If you are interested in sharing your thoughts 
and opinions please join the consultation at 
www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/
educationstate.aspx. 
The consultation closes on the 31st July 2015. 
 

COFFEE & CHAT INVITE 
As mentioned in the last newsletter, Michael 
and I would like to invite interested parents to 
the staffroom for a cuppa and a chat on  
Monday 3rd August after our Monday morning 
assembly.  At this time we are available to 
answer general questions and further discuss 
our school programs and practices, our goals 
and priorities and our hopes for the future.  
 

CURRICULUM DAY - NO SCHOOL ON  

FRIDAY 28th August 

There will be a pupil free day on Friday 28th 
August. This day will provide professional 
training sessions for our teachers in the area 
of numeracy. Before and After Care are  
offering a program for interested parents on 
this day. 
 

TRAMWORKS-Saturday 15th-Tuesday 

18th August 

We have been advised that maintenance 
works will be occurring on the  
tram lines and overhead wires during the 
weekend of 15th-18th August. As a result, 
Truganini Rd at the corner of Glenhuntly Rd 
will be closed during this time. We believe 
this will impact on Monday school drop off 
and pick up times and any hall bookings over 
the weekend. You will still be able to access 
Truganini Rd and the school from Neerim Rd. 
Appropriate traffic management will occur 
over this time. 
 
WORD STUDY AT CARNEGIE PRIMARY 
SCHOOL ï By Mrs Laing 
Have you ever been asked to spell an  
unfamiliar word and found yourself reaching 
for the pen to scribble your attempt down?   
If you have, this is may be because you want 
to visually see if the word looks correct. You 
may notice as you are writing the word down, 
you automatically start with the beginning 
sound, then break the word into parts or  
syllables and sound out those parts of the 
word to determine the pattern of letters that 
are needed in order to spell this unfamiliar 
word.   
As adults we are able to make plausible  
attempts at spelling unfamiliar words through 
our daily experiences and our educational 
opportunities.   
When it comes to children learning to spell, 
we aim to provide the children with learning  
opportunities that will scaffold the above  

PUBLICATION No 11ï 28/7/15 
Page 2 

http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/educationstate.aspx
http://www.education.vic.gov.au/Pages/educationstate.aspx


PUBLICATION No 11ï 28/7/15 
Page 3 

process.  Your child will be immersed in  
literature from the moment they begin school.  
Through reading and writing, they will look at 
the way letters are formed, learn the sounds 
letters and groups of letters will make and  
discover new and exciting vocabulary.   
Our approach to word study is to start this  
scaffolding process by equipping children with 
the skills and knowledge of Phonemic  
Awareness.  This is teaching children the  
beginning, end and middle sounds of words, 
looking at syllables, rhyme etc.  They will then 
discover patterns within words.  This stage 
looks closely at digraphs, blends, consonants, 
vowel combinations, root words and base 
words, prefixes and suffixes.  
Children will be exposed to a variety of  
vocabulary (both familiar and unfamiliar) and 
discover meaning of words.  This process is to 
allow children the skills to make plausible  
attempts at unfamiliar words.   
Your child will come home with words that 
need to be practised that are both familiar and 
unfamiliar.  They are practising the skills of 
finding patterns within words, isolating sounds 
within words and building vocabulary.   
In order to determine how well your child is  

going in word study, we formally assess, but 
more importantly look closely at how well your 

child transfers this knowledge into their writing 
and how confident are they in using the skills 
taught to form unfamiliar words.   
What can you do at home to support word 
study? 
1. Read a wide variety of  
    literature with your child.   
2. Discover new and exciting   
     words together. 
3. Look at patterns within  
    words ï notice  
    commonalities. 
4. Break word down into parts. 
5. Practise the homework 
words that are sent home. Look 
closely at the patterns within those words and 
help your child use them in their writing. 

We look forward to your continued partnership 
with ensuring your child becomes a confident 
and capable learner. 
 
WORDS OF WISDOM ïWhat you do today 
can improve all of your tomorrows  

 Linda Jones & Michael McCarthy 

NATIONAL LITERACY & NUMERACY WEEK 2015 

This year the National Literacy & Numeracy week falls between Monday 31
st
 August and Friday  

4
th
 September. As usual we will be holding our VIP/Special Friendsô afternoon during this week. Also, 

there will be a writing competition for students, with several categories that will cater for all ages. 
We will be supporting the work of the Indigenous Literacy Foundation by holding a Great Book Swap on 
national Indigenous Literacy Day Wednesday 2nd September. To take part students need to bring along 
a book that they are happy to part with. All books will be available to purchase with a gold coin donation. 
Funds raised will be sent to the foundation. It will purchase books for Indigenous children in remote areas 
of Australia. 
 
TUESDAY 1

st
 September.  VIP/Special Friendsô afternoon 

WEDNESDAY 2
nd
 September.  GREAT BOOK SWAP 

FRIDAY 4
th
 September.   Writing Competition winners announced 

VIP/SPECIAL FRIENDSõ AFTERNOON 

On Tuesday 1
st
 September our school is celebrating VIP/Special Friendsô afternoon. This is an 

opportunity for students to invite guests to school to share their work and our very engaging 
learning spaces. 
The afternoon will commence at 2:15pm and include visits to classrooms followed by afternoon 
tea in the school hall where our visitors will be entertained by some of our violin students. 
Now is the time to invite your VIP/Special Friend so they are free to join us on Tuesday 1st     

September at 2:15pm. 



PARENTING IDEAS ï  
KEEP CHILDREN SAFE IN PUBLIC 
There is a strong shift away from the old rule of 
ñnever talk to strangersò to ñnever go anywhere 
with anyone without asking permission firstò. A 
child who has been taught to never talk to 
strangers may feel they have nowhere to go if 
they find themselves lost in a shopping centre 
or other public place. 
 
Five ways to enforce the new rule: 
1. Never go anywhere with anyone without 
asking permission first 
This is the new fundamental rule to keeping 
kids safe. This rule must NEVER be  
broken. Regardless of if it is a school, public or 
family function, work with your children to  
ensure they always ask an adult for permission 
before going off with ANYONE. 
Use tempting scenarios that are relevant to 
your child, such as puppies or toys, and  
discuss safe options and strategies in each 
case. 
2. Your personal alarm 
Children have an innate sensitive personal 
alarm, which we can teach them to use. This is 
their natural defence system. Work with them 
to identify and recognise the physical and  
environmental signals that cause their alarm to 
sound. Knowing that a rush of adrenalin will 
cause physiological changes in our bodies and 
activate our personal alarm is a good start. A 
childôs personal alarm will present the same 
physical and emotional cues that an adultôs 
will. 
3. Trust your instincts 
Have you ever gotten ñthe creepsò? Maybe itôs 
the idea of snakes, mice or heights that does it 
for your child. Encourage them to draw on how 

it feels when they get the creeps. Instincts are 
those feelings you get when something or 
someone makes you feel uncomfortable.  
Instincts are the physiological changes that 
happen to our body when our personal alarm 
goes off. 
4. Personal space vs. safety zone 
Most kids understand the concept of personal 
space. How many times have we heard, ñStop 
invading my personal space!ò Most people feel 
comfortable within an armôs length of others. 
However, do your kids recognise their safety 
zone? Teach your child to be aware of their 
surroundings. If a ñstrangeò person is too close, 
suggest they back away and maintain their 
safety zone. A safety zone is much bigger than 
your personal space ï at least three giant 
steps bigger. 
5. Safe places, safe people 
There are times when a child must ask for help 
quickly and instinctively. We already know that 
not all strangers are bad, that most strangers 
will help a child who is lost or upset. It is  
situations that are safe, not places. Talk with 
your child and reinforce that he or she must 
ALWAYS use his or her skills with ALL people, 
including those presumed safe. Encourage 
your child to tell an adult they trust when  
someone or something has frightened them. 
As parents we need to empower our children 
with self-confidence and trust in their ability to 
sense when something is just not right. It 
doesnôt matter if they can articulate it; they just 
have to feel it. 
To find out more about Catherine Gerhardt's 
great work about keeping kids safe online and 
offline visit Kidproofsafety.com.au 
 
 Visit: www.parentingideas.com.au for more 
ideas from Michael Grose 
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LOST PROPERTY 
The items have been in 
lost property for a number 
of months. If any of these  
belong to your child, 
please see the staff in the 
office. 

http://kidproofsafety.com.au/
http://www.parentingideas.com.au


Year 3 Classroom Music Program ǆǇǇǇǇǆǆǇ 
The year 3 students completed a Music program at the end of last term. We have been  
learning about elements of music such as beat, rhythm, pitch, melody, dynamics, tempo and 
form through singing games, songs, movement activities, listening activities and playing  
percussion instruments.  
 
We developed our singing through a focus on Silly Songs and had a good laugh! We have 
learnt to recognise and create our own musical ostinatos and wrote our own song lyrics to 
sing to the class. In small groups, we created soundscapes for a Journey into Space and  
performed them to the class. We used voice and percussion instruments and applied our 
knowledge of the music elements to tell the story of this journey. 
 
Here we are in action!  

PUBLICATION No 11ï 28/7/15 
Page 5 



Aᴋʟ Nˏ wʟ    
�����P�Œ�����š�����v�v�µ���o�������Ÿ�À�]�š�Ç���(�}�Œ���š�Z�����z�����Œ���ò�•���]�v�����Œ�š�•�����o���•�•���]�•���u���l�]�v�P���������}�o�o���Œ���X���d�Z�������}�o�o���Œ���•�����Œ����
�����•�������}�v���:���v���D�]�š���Z���o�o�[�•�����}�o�o���Œ���•���]�v���'�����o�}�v�P�X���d�Z�]�•���]�•�������P�Œ�����š���Á���Ç���(�}�Œ���µ�•���š�}���•�Z�}�Á���}�µ�Œ�� 
�‰���•�•�]�}�v�•�����v�����š�Z�����š�Z�]�v�P�•���Á�����o�}�À�����]�v�����v�����Œ�š���(�}�Œ�u�X���t�����u���������š�Z���u���(�Œ�}�u�������Œ�����}���Œ�������Ç�o�]�v�����Œ�•��
���v�����‰���‰�]���Œ���u�����Z�������v�����u���v�Ç���}�š�Z���Œ���u���š���Œ�]���o�•���š�}�����Œ�����š�������v�����u�}���]�(�Ç���š�}���u���l�����]�š���}�µ�Œ���}�Á�v�X 
�d�Z�������}�o�o���Œ���•���Á���Œ�������]�•�‰�o���Ç���������š���•���Z�}�}�o�����v�����u���v�Ç���‰���}�‰�o�����Á���Œ�����]�u�‰�Œ���•�•�������Á�]�š�Z���š�Z���� 
���Œ�����Ÿ�À�]�š�Ç���}�(���}�µ�Œ���'�Œ���������ò���•�š�µ�����v�š�•�X���D���v�Ç���}�(���š�Z�����Ç�}�µ�v�P���Œ���•�š�µ�����v�š�•�����š���}�µ�Œ���•���Z�}�}�o�������v�[�š���Á���]�š��
�µ�v�Ÿ�o���]�š���]�•���š�Z���]�Œ���š�µ�Œ�v���š�}���u���l�����š�Z���]�Œ���À���Œ�Ç���}�Á�v�����}�o�o���Œ���X        
���u�]�o�Ç�����}�Æ�U�����Œ�š�•�������‰�š���]�v���î�ì�í�ñ�X 

PUBLICATION No 11ï 28/7/15 
Page 6 


